Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a telephone conference call to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Monday, June 22, 2015, 6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.; video presentation available throughout the meeting
PLACE: J. B. Callahan Neighborhood Center, 101 North Parramore Avenue, Orlando, FL 32801 
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 432407-1-52-01. Project Description: Public Meeting for SR50 (Colonial Drive) from SR500/US441/17-92 to Shine Ave. Resurfacing Project.

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is holding a second public meeting regarding the resurfacing of State Road (SR) 50 (Colonial Drive) in Orlando. The project consists of resurfacing 1.6 miles of SR 50 from just east of US 441 to Shine Avenue. The section of SR 50 between Lake Dot Circle and Orange Avenue is not included in this project and will be fully reconstructed as part of Financial Project ID PID No. 242484-4, the I-4 Ultimate Project. The limits of milling and resurfacing on SR 50 will include all travel lanes, turn lanes, and parking lanes. Pedestrian upgrades will include new pedestrian signals with count-down features and upgraded curb ramps to meet the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) requirements. This second public meeting is being held to solicit input for a major change since the first public meeting on February 5, 2015. The project will now eliminate the current on-street parking on both sides of SR 50 from Westmoreland Drive to Lake Dot Circle. A designated bike lane will now be provided in the space previously striped for parking. The project is currently funded for construction in 2016.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Project Manager Matt Hassan, P.E., (386)943-5542, medhat.hassan@dot.state.fl.us; or Alan Rainer, P.E., Consultant Project Manager, (904)396-3556, arainer@landmarkengineer.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jen Volz, AICP at Landmark Engineering, (904)396-3556, jvolz@landmarkengineer.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Project Manager Matt Hassan, P.E., (386)943-5542, medhat.hassan@dot.state.fl.us; or Alan Rainer, P.E., Consultant Project Manager, (904)396-3556, arainer@landmarkengineer.com.
